
 
  
 

  

 
Town of Monroe 

Po Box 63  
Monroe, N.H. 03771 
Phone 603-638-2644 

Fax 603-638-2021 
Email: monroeselectmen@monroenh.org 

 
SELECTMEN MEETING Minutes 

November 12 2024 
 
 
Selectmen Present: Justin Bradshaw, Oren Remick , John Blanchard 
 
Others Present: Tom Gould 
 
 
The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Oren Remick. 

 
1. Approval of the November 5, 2024 Selectmen Meeting Minutes.  Oren moved and John 

seconded to approve the November 5, 2024 minutes  The motion carried. 
 

2. Public – none 
 
3. Discussion items. 

 
a. The grading and rolling of Nelson Road and Smutty Hollow were completed on 

November 11 and November 12th.  The question of how to pay the road Crew came 
up.  After discussion, the decision was to follow the Personnel Manual and pay them 
time and a half for Monday’s work as well as holiday pay. 
 

b. Another dog complaint letter was received.  This letter was not sent anonymously.  
The Board heard back from the attorney about who needs to be the enforcer of the 
noise ordinance.  The decision was to have the Chair of the Select Board be the 
person who is to enforce the Noise Ordinance.  Additional details will still need to be 
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put in place for the Ordinance to be enforced.  Diane will contact the lawyer and get 
the information needed. 

 
c. The Selectmen discussed putting a committee of different department people to 

brainstorm ideas for more town events  This is in the early stages of development and 
will require further discussion. 

 
d. John stated he has a heating company coming to look at the Town Hall on 

Wednesday. 
 
4. Items for Approval  - all items were approved.  

 
a. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund/Water Fund 
b. Accounts Payable Manifest – General Fund – storm related. 
c. Service Line Material Notification Certification Form – Water Dept 
d. Request for Town Hall Usage   
 

 
Justin moved to adjourn the meeting, Oren seconded the motion, and the meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Respectfully Submitted,  
Diane Gibson Smith  
Administrative Assistant 
 


